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Preparation for Perpetual Profession in India 
 

BANGALORE, India - The Vice Province of India is delighted to announce that four of our 

brothers have begun their preparation for the perpetual profession. The program commenced with 

an inaugural Mass on Sunday, 27th October 2024, celebrated by Fr. Sebastian RAJ, SMM, the 

Provincial of the Vice Province of India. 

 

During the Mass, Fr. Alexander, SMM delivered the homily, encouraging the candidates to reflect 

deeply on any spiritual or religious “blind spots” they may have and to seek enlightenment through 

prayer. The inaugural Mass was concelebrated by Fr. Balraj, SMM, Fr. Allan SINDDHU RAJ, 

SMM, and Fr. Nashwin ARUL, SMM. 

 

 

Fr. Alexander SWAMY NATHAN, SMM 


